3/17/2016 Stephenville ISD Mail - Fwd: Tuesday 3/8/16 storm update

NORMA CERVETTO <norma.cervetto@sville.us>

Fwd: Tuesday 3/8/16 storm update

1 message

MATT UNDERWOOD <matt.underwood@sville.us> Thu, Mar 17, 2016 at 3:54 PM
To: NORMA CERVETTO <NORMA.CERVETTO@svVille.us>

---------- Forwarded message --—-------

From: KEITH STARNES <keith.stames@sville.us>

Date: Tue, Mar 15, 2016 at 10:30 AM

Subject: Tuesday 3/8/16 storm update

To: MATT UNDERWOOD <MATT.UNDERWOQOD@sville.us>, DEBORAH HUMMEL
<DEBORAH. HUMMEL@sVille.us>, KATHY HAYNES <KATHY.HAYNES@sville. us>

Mr. Underwood,
Last Tuesday the eighth after the storms came through Dell Goodwin and myself surveyed the district
facilities and found the following.

Gilbert Intermediate annex had lost a portion of the roof allowing water damage in classrooms two and
four. These rooms are used for band and also had most of the band instruments located in these two
classrooms. There was little damage to the instruments. The piano did get a significant amount of water in
and on if. The stereo that is used for their class was damaged. As far as the building itself, the ceiling tile
will all have to be changed as well as the insulation above the ceiling tile in both classrooms. We will
possibly have to repaint the both rooms and install new cove base in both rooms. We removed the base and
drilled holes in the walls to allow for the walls to dry on the inside. I had a company from the metroplex
temporarily patch the roof on the same day preventing any further damage. We had Steamatic come in and
cleanup and dry what they could fo remove the water.

Athletics had some damage as well. The baseball field lost a lot of the wind screen on the outfield fence.
Also the lower portion of the scoreboard which advertises the companies that gave donations for the sign
was damaged beyond repair. the scoreboard itself is ok. At Lem Brock there was some fence damage along
with damage Yo the new soccer shelters.

On Monday there was humerous window damage found on Central and Gilbert campuses. The company has
been notified and has been here to measure for the replacements.

TASB insurance was notified on Tuesday and Jeff Miller with Engle Martin was here Thursday to walk and
assess the damages.

At this time this is all that has been found. There was an amount of debris found at Hook on the grounds
and on top of the building but it all came from of f campus locations and no damage was found on that
building. The Administration building had some shingles of f but we repaired that on the day of the storm.

Thought you may want to use this fo update the Board Members.

Let me know if you have any questions.
Keith
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